
Community Council Meeting 
October 13, 2020 
11:00 AM Via Zoom 
 
Attending: 
Lisa Jensen-Parent 
Marcus Voght-Teacher 
Katie Steed-Parent 
Marci Lemonnier-Parent 
Pam Smalley-Parent 
Jennie Blum-Parent 
Andrea Pace-Parent 
Kyle Bates-Principal 
Melanie Hall-School Board Member 
 
Emily Ensign-Taking Minutes 
 
 
Welcome-Lisa Jensen 
 
Overview of what community council does-Lisa Jensen 
 
Community Council has three main areas of responsibility: 

1. Internet Safety and Digital Citizenship 
2. School Safety and Safe Routes to School 
3. School Improvement Plan (How to spend the School Trustland’s money in a specific, 

measurable, and timely way) 
 
In 2019-2020 there was approximately $160-170,000. 
In 2020-2021 there is approximately $187,000 
 
Things the Community Council has used the money for in the past: 
Teacher Mini-Grants 
Teacher Training (Conferences etc.) 
Behavioral Incentives 
Instructional Aides 
Chromebook Carts 
 
 
Digital Citizenship: 
PTA is having White Ribbon week in January.  No assembly this year but the school has 
purchased a virtual assembly from NetSmartz.   Link can be sent to each student and they can 
watch during lunch one day. 
 



School Safety: 
 
There is a new city planner so we are back to square one with the cross walk on Canyon Road.  
The traffic light on 2320 N Is not happening the city was unable to acquire the property. 
 
Does the school has everything it needs safety wise for Covid 19? Yes the School Board and 
District have provided sufficient supplies. 
 
Trustlands Report: 
We had $14,000 carryover from last year.  This year we have estimated expenses of $170,000 in 
the School Plan, we may need to make some amendments to the plan.  We may not need a 
Chromebook cart since this year we have gone one to one with Chromebooks. We are looking 
to have $17,000 carryover this year.  We can make more amendments to the plan or carry it 
over.  As the school year continues we will monitor needs. 
 
We will send an email to the teachers letting them know that we have 20 $350 mini-grants 
available. 
 
Chair Election: 
No one volunteered to be chair. 
Marci Lemonnier nominated Lisa Jensen as Chair and Jennie Blum as Vice-Chair.  Pam Smalley 
seconded.  
The vote was unanimous. 
 
Next meeting will be November 10.  11:00 AM Via Zoom 


